




Project Narrative & Comprehensive Plan Compliance Analysis 

 
Narrative 

 

The subject property is comprised of two adjacent parcels located at 3590 and 3600 Laurel Road 

E. totaling approximately 21.34 acres. The parcel located at 3590 Laurel Road E. is currently 

zoned RMF-2 and has a current Future Land Use designation of Mixed Use Residential (MUR). 

The parcel located at 3600 Laurel Road E. is an enclave with an Annexation application on file 

with the City. It is currently zoned Sarasota County Open Use Estate (OUE) and has a Sarasota 

County Future Land Use designation of Major Employment Center (MEC). The proposed 

Comprehensive Plan Amendment is to redesignate both parcels with a FLU designation of 

Medium Density Residential (MEDR) to allow for a multi-family residential development on the 

combined parcels. 

 
The parcel at 3590 Laurel Road E., while presently designated Mixed Use Residential, is zoned 

RMF-2 which allows for a density of up to nine (9) dwelling units per acre. The parcel at 3600 

Laurel Road E., with its FLU designation of MEC, would allow for up to 13 dwelling units per 

acre in addition to a mix of office and industrial uses. Combined, the proposed designation of 

Medium Density Residential (MEDR) on the subject property will result in a reduction in the 

overall intensity of development which could otherwise be permitted. Furthermore, the 

combined parcels, located on the south side of Laurel Road, are adjacent to an approved multi- 

family parcel within the GCCF PUD to east, a vast amount of open space including an FPL 

transmission line easement to the south within the GCCF PUD, and a future office/multi-family/ 

assisted living site within the GCCF PUD to the west. Therefore, the proposed multi-family use 

is compatible with the surrounding land uses. 

 
Comprehensive Plan Compliance 

 

Pursuant to the applicable requirements of F.S. 163.3177(6)(a)(2), F.S. 163.3177(6)(a)(8), and 

F.S. 163.3177 (6)(a)(9), facilities and services are available to serve the site, and the proposed 

development will discourage urban sprawl and will serve to provide housing necessary to 

strengthen and diversify the City’s economy in an area of the City experiencing economic 

development. 

 
Finally, the proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment to designate the Property Medium 

Density Residential (MEDR) is consistent with all applicable elements of the Comprehensive 

Plan, and therefore, approval is hereby requested. 


